
 

 
Long Island Health Collaborative 

Attendance & Meeting Summary: June 13, 2018 9:30-11:30am 
 

Member Attendance: See list attached 
 

Welcome & Introductions 
 

Janine Logan, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/Long Island Health Collaborative, 

welcomes committee members to the June Long Island Health Collaborative Meeting. 

All members introduce themselves. 40 members are in attendance. 

Announcements 

• Cancellation of August 9th LIHC meeting 
In the interest of member’s packed schedules, we have decided to cancel our August 

9th meeting. However, we will be holding a networking event named, “BusinessLIHC 

Bingo,” on August 20th. 

Upcoming Events 

• BusinessLIHC Bingo 

• The New York Academy of Medicine 

presents Public Health Program Evaluation 

Webinar 

• North Shore Animal League Walk and Wag 

 

Save the dates! Feedback from past LIHC events have shown that members and 

other attendees find the opportunity to network is one of the best parts of 

Collaborative events. The LIHC will be holding, “BusinessLIHC Bingo” on August 
20th at Hofstra University and November 8th at the Riverhead Free Library. We 

will be handing participants bingo cards with spaces for specific social determinants 

of health and other health factors. Participants will then be encouraged to find a 

representative from organizations who fit each box. Registration for the event will go 

out shortly. 

 

Janine contacted The New York Academy of Medicine to present a tailored webinar 

to our members, on Monday, June 18th from 2 pm – 3 pm, “Public Health Program 

Evaluation Webinar.” Interested members are encouraged to register even if they 

cannot attend. Only registered participants will have access to the presentation slides 

after the webinar is over.  
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The LIHC will be working with the North Shore Animal League during their “Walk and 

Wag” event. We will be creating a team called the “Long Island Health Collabradors” 

and help them promote the event. We invite members to please come and support 

the event on Saturday, September 29th in Port Washington. Bring your dogs! 

CBO Engagement in VBP: An Opportunity to 
Meet Long Island’s Needs presented by Emily 

Rogan, Project Manager, CBO Planning Grant, 

Health & Welfare Council of Long Island 

 

 

 

 

 

Emily gives an overview of the CBO Planning Grant, which is funded through the New 

York State Department of Health. The Health and Welfare Council is the lead agency 

for this grant. The grant project serves as a “support for CBOs in specific targeted 

areas that remain un-served/underserved as part of the Delivery System Reform 

Incentive Payment (DSRIP) Program. Also, it serves to assist in planning activities to 

identify business requirements and formulate strategies for short-term needs and 

longer-term plans that the CBO consortium may envision in system transformation. 

Overall, this will allow them to better position themselves for continuing engagement 

with Performing Provider Systems (PPS) in DSRIP projects, and consequently, value-

based payment and contracting”. If you have any questions on the grant, please 

contact Emily Rogan at erogan@hwcli.com or 516-505-4434. 

Recap 

• Legislative Briefing with Senator Kemp 

Hannon 

• Walk Bike Nassau 

Legislators were updated about the activities of the Long Island Health Collaborative 

at a special legislative briefing held May 24, 2018. Senate Health Committee Chair, 

Senator Kemp Hannon, had asked for the update to learn of the progress the LIHC 

has made, since being named the Population Health Improvement Program (PHIP) 

grantee for the Long Island region in 2014. A similar update took place in 2016. 

Through primary and secondary data collection and analyses, the Collaborative is 

helping its participants navigate the changing healthcare and social service delivery 

landscape by providing them with hyper-local data reports and trend analyses. The 

reinforced concept that All Healthcare is Local – speaking directly to legislators’ need 

to know their communities. The Collaborative helps with that from a healthcare and 

mailto:erogan@hwcli.com
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social determinant/demographic perspective. Each legislator left with a map of the 

chronic disease PQI rollup incidence rate for their specific districts 

Walk-Bike Nassau was held on June 5th at the Yes We Can Center in Westbury, NY. 

Several pedestrian and cycling organizations served as vendors and presenters for 

the event. The event was well-received by community members, especially the bike 

rodeo and the ‘drunk goggles’ activities. 

NYS Prevention Agenda Update The Public Health and Health Planning Council will issue its updated 2019 – 2024 

Prevention Agenda in December of this year. Planning for the new cycle has been 

underway for some time and included diverse stakeholder feedback. The five priority 

areas are very similar to current Prevention Agenda priorities, with some refinement 

and detail. In this round of the Prevention Agenda, the state is emphasizing healthy 

aging across the life cycle in each priority area and incorporating a health-across-all-

policies approach including upstream, “non-health” interventions and strategies in 

each priority area. There is an emphasis, on the part of the state, to better understand 

the community benefit that is reported by hospitals on IRS schedule H. The state is 

seeking more detail about the dollar amount reported on the community health 

improvement line on the IRS document. However, categorizing activities to that level 

of detail will be rather difficult and cumbersome for most hospitals. The state hopes to 

more easily discern the spending that is associated with Prevention Agenda priorities 

and is currently developing more guidance about this. The Healthcare Association of 

New York State has offered a few webinars on the topic. Stay tuned for more 

information/webinars offered by HANYS and assistance at the local level provided by 

SHANYS. 

http://www.walkbikenassau.org/
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DSRIP Partnership Updates 

• Suffolk Care Collaborative presented by 

Sofia Gondal, Community Engagement 

Liaison 

• Nassau Queens PPS presented by Bryan 

Valentin, Community Project Coordinator 

Sofia highlighted resources found on SCC’s Community Engagement Webpage 

(www.suffolkcare.org/community). She encouraged members to become more 

familiar with online tools like HITE, the LIHC calendar, and SCC’s online bulletin 

board. Sofia also explained the community guide, created by the Cultural 

Competency/Health Literacy IT subgroup, focused on informing community members 

on Regional Health Information Organizations (RHIOs). This brochure was created to 

fulfill a milestone for SCC’s IT Taskforce to develop a handout to educate the 

community about RHIOs and how to complete the Client Consent Process. SCC 

seeks to better understand and determine how to support our CBOs as health care 

increasingly moves toward Value-Based Payment models. There is a survey 

distributed by SCC to obtain this information. To receive the survey via email or for 

any questions, please contact Stephanie L. Burke, MS, MHA, CHES, Administrative 

Manager of Community Engagement at stephanie.burke5@stonybrookmedicine.edu 

or 631-638-1768. Survey responses will be accepted until June 30th 

 

Bryan encouraged interested member to attend the following training hosted by NQP: 

• Motivational Interviewing - this session will be held on Monday, July 16th at the 

DeMatteis Center, 101 Northern Blvd, 1st Floor – Conference Room 2, 

Greenvale, NY 11548 from 9:30 am – 4:30 pm 

• Addressing Social Determinants of Health (Housing) – this webinar will be 

held on Wednesday, July 18th from 12 pm – 1:00 pm 

• Health Literacy – this session will be held on Friday, July 13th at 600 

Community Drive, Manhasset, NY 11030, 4th Floor – Training Room from 

9:00 am – 12:00 pm  

• Behavioral Health Strategies for Post-Acute Care, Physical assessment, and 

Sepsis - this session will be held on Monday, July 23rd at Northwell Health, 

http://www.suffolkcare.org/community
mailto:stephanie.burke5@stonybrookmedicine.edu
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145 Community Drive (Conference Room #3), Manhasset, NY 11030 from 

8:00 am – 4:00 pm 

• Behavioral Health Strategies for Post-Acute Care, Physical assessment, and 

Sepsis- this session will be held on Wednesday, August 1st at Angello Alumni 

House at Adelphi University, 154 Cambridge Avenue, Garden City, NY 11530 

from 8:30 am – 4:30 pm 

• Behavioral Health Strategies for Post-Acute Care, Physical assessment, and 

Sepsis- this session will be held on Thursday, August 2nd at Northwell Health, 

145 Community Drive (Conference Room #3), Manhasset, NY 11030 from 

8:30 am – 4:30 pm 

For more information on the trainings, please email Bryan at bvalentin@nqpps.org.  

Bryan also did a quick overview of the “CBO Innovation Fund.” NQP created this fund 

with the goal of contracting with 33 Tier 1 CBOs (non-Medicaid billing). Through these 

contracts, NQP was able to build relationships with community members, gain 

knowledge of the needs of the communities and organizations that serve them, and 

explore opportunities to align efforts. They recently held a Tier 1 CBO Conference 

that was a big success. Also, The NQP Behavioral Health Performance Fund (BH 

Fund) was created with permission of the executive committee, to allow the NQP 

PMO to contract directly with community-based behavioral health providers. Utilizing 

a model based off of the CBO Innovation Fund, NQP engaged with 8 community-

based BH providers to take direct action related to seven high-value behavioral health 

metrics. To learn more about NQP’s projects, view http://www.nqpps.org for project 

information, project resources, training portal, news & events, and careers. 

CHNA Prep Work Group The Suffolk and Nassau Health Departments and Long Island hospitals are required 

to submit a Community Health Needs Assessment (CHNA). About 5 years ago, the 

mailto:bvalentin@nqpps.org
http://www.nqpps.org/
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state asked that for this assessment to be done collaboratively. The LIHC has a role 

now in distributing CHNA surveys across Long Island and sharing the results with our 

members. Alyssa, PHIP data analyst, is currently working on results from completed 

surveys from January 1st, 2018 to June 1st, 2018. We will hold a CHNA Prep Work 
Group meeting on Tuesday, July 10th. 

Article Spotlight: Proportion of Adults Who 

Identified Walking as a US Surgeon General 

Priority (Kumar et al., 2018) 

 

Read the research brief here - 

https://www.cdc.gov/pcd/issues/2018/17_0417.htm 

Almost three years ago, the US Surgeon General initiated a campaign “Step It Up!” to 

get people walking and moving. The LIHC took the pledge as a supporter of this 

movement because it so neatly aligned with our own walking initiative. This follow-up 

study looks at how well or not so well American adults recalled the Surgeon General’s 

campaign and its call to action - get more physically active via walking. I found it 

interesting that radio and television were the media channels most often cited by 

survey respondents as the sources of their knowledge about the campaign. This 

illustrates the critical role media play in health promotion. After examining media use 

patterns and demographics, the study goes on to recommend that a targeted social 

media approach be used for the younger populations whose media/news 

consumption behavior differs from their older peers. Although this is just one study, 

this is the sort of research that can be used to support walking as an evidence-based 

intervention and the use of media as a strategy to promote the evidence-based 

activity (walking).  

Adjournment The next LIHC meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, October 10th at Matrix 

Corporate Park Conference Room, 1393 Veterans Memorial Highway, Hauppauge, 

NY 11788. As always, we are incredibly thankful for all our members do to drive LIHC 

initiatives. Please remember to please email PHIP Community Engagement 

Assistant, Pascale Fils-Aime (pfilsaime@nshc.org) with your organization’s events so 

that we may add them to the website and weekly event blast. 

mailto:pfilsaime@nshc.org
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In Attendance: Alyssa Bunce, Data Analyst, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council; Cara Montesano, Dietitian, Stony Brook Medicine & 

Creating Healthy Schools and Communities; Carolann Foley, Director of Community Relations, St. Joseph's Hospital; Celina Cabello, 

Epidemiologist, Nassau County Department of Health; Chris Hendriks, Vice President of Public & External Affairs, Catholic Health 

Services-Long Island; Christina Woods, Community Health, Good Samaritan Hospital; Connie Cerrato, Assistant Executive Director, 

SCO Family Services; Dominique Antoine, PHIP Intern, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council; Eileen Pillitteri, Program Manager, Maurer 

Foundation; Esperanza Viera, Community Health, Good Samaritan Hospital; Florella Adams, Board of Directors, Urban League of 

Long Island; Gail Carlin, Director of Community Relations, South Nassau Communities Hospital; Irene Koundourakis, Outreach 

Specialist, NuHealth FQHC; Jamila Ferrel, Community Health Intern, St. Catherine of Siena; Janine Logan, Senior Director of 

Communications and Population Health, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council; Jean Hall, Asst. Professor Hygiene Faculty, Farmingdale 

State College; Jessica Cunningham, Office Coordinator, South Nassau Communities Hospital; Josue Alicea, SBCTCI Recruitment 

Coordinator, Stony Brook Medicine; Karen Beck, Quality Improvement, Association for Mental Health and Wellness; Karen 

Cummings, Public Education, LiveOn NY; Kate Zummo, Director, Community Education, South Nassau Communities Hospital; Katia 

Andrade, Assistant Director, SCO Family Services; Katie Feerick, Program Manager, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council, Kelly Devito, 

Youth Services Specialist, Horizons Counseling; Lawrence Eisenstein, MD, Commissioner, Nassau County Department of Health; 

Luis Valenzuela, Healthcare Advocate, Health Education Project/1199; Lyndsey Clark, Community and Engagement, Suffolk Care 

Collaborative; Marilyn Fabbricante, Executive Director of Public and External Affairs, St. Charles Hospital; Mary Ellen McCrossen, 

Outreach Coordinator, St Catherine of Siena; Mary Emerton, DSRIP Project Manager, CHSLI; Mary Maliszewski, Clinical Director, 

Brookhaven Memorial Hospital; Michael Hoffman, Coordinator, LI Regional Planning Consortium; Pamela Anderson, Exercise 

Physiologist, Cohen's Children Medical Center; Pascale Fils-Aime, Community Engagement Assistant, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital 

Council; Patricia Gilroy, Manager of Community Benefit, Catholic Health Services - Long Island; Sofia Gondal, Community 

Engagement Liaison, Suffolk Care Collaborative; Susan Vogell, Assistant Professor of Dental Hygiene, Farmingdale State College; 

Sylvia Silberger, Chairperson, Car-Less Long Island; Tavora Buchman, Director, Quality Improvement, Epidemiology & Research, 

Nassau County Department of Health; Zahrine Bajwa, Team Coordinator; Cornell Cooperative Extension-Nassau. 


